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Non-approval of Renewal of Takeover Defense 
 
 
 
The 35th Ordinary General Meeting of Shareholders of Capcom Co., Ltd. was held today, June 16, 2014. At 
this meeting, the shareholders did not approve our third proposal: Renewal of Countermeasures in response to a 
Large-Scale Purchase of Shares of the Company (Takeover Defense). Capcom made an announcement 
concerning this proposal in a press release dated May 16, 2014.  
 
 
1. Result of voting 

The takeover defense proposal was not approved because this proposal did not receive majority of voting 
rights as required. 
 

2. Upcoming actions 
Despite of non-approval of Renewal of Takeover Defense at the 35th Ordinary General Meeting of 
Shareholders, Capcom will continue to focus on further preserving and enhancing corporate value and 
common interests of its shareholders. If there is any large-scale purchaser of Capcom stock, we will react 
to make necessary measures within the admissible limits of applicable laws and regulations. In addition, 
we will react to take steps to ensure disclosure of the position of the board of directors and other 
information and that there is sufficient time for shareholders to examine the proposed large-scale purchase 
and reach a decision. 
 


